March 20, 2015





Dear Sir or Madame,


I would like to express my deep concern with your proposed notice of amendment to the Aeronautics Act regarding responsible aerodrome development.


As proposed, this amendment stands to place undue hardship on small aerodrome and will significantly impact recreational aviation in general, private owners and operators, in particular. The NPA has some serious flaws that do not address the concerns of general aviation pilots and the owners of the vast majority of aerodromes in Canada. About 200 aerodromes are now defunct along with many unregistered smaller airstrips and my fear is that this NPA will restrict new aerodromes from opening as the aviation community continues to lose these valuable resources across the country. This could threaten pilot safety and those aerodromes currently operating may not provide the value-added services required by pilots.


Some of the concerns and challenges with this NPA are:


The NPA lacks clear definition of what constitutes a development, especially at private and very small public airports. The criterion of changes to existing level(s) of service or operation under Applicability is open to broad interpretation; as is the criterion could reasonably result in change(s) to existing usage. Additionally, there is no clear indication of who determines the applicability, is it the aerodrome owner, the Minister, the municipality, or a single complainant?


What criteria are used in determining the “Public Interest”? Is it determined by public safety, the number of complaints, number of people impacted, the economic value, our freedoms under the Charter of Rights or some other unknown and unspecified criteria?


The 30 nautical mile criteria in the NPA, would not allow a new small private or personal airstrip to be built almost anywhere in Southern Ontario or other moderately populated areas of Canada without the same onerous public consultation process that a major development at Pearson would require. 


The establishment of new ad hoc aerodromes in non-built up areas is widely used practice for both recreational and commercial purposes.  This is particularly prevalent in float/ski planes and helicopters utilizing a variety of surfaces.  Combined 30 days per calendar year is not sufficient to meet the needs of this type of highly variable use (e.g. 180 days would be more applicable)


The NPA treats all aspects of Aerodrome development as a “Public” Consultation Process.  The NPA does not reflect the Focus Group consultation which targeted Stakeholder notification and consultation.


There are many more problems left unaddressed by the NPA in its current form. The Canadian Owners and Pilots Association (COPA) are trying to address the problems, but I want you to know that they have my full support regarding the need for changes to this document to make it a fair and useful tool for positive changes to the Aeronautics Act.


I urge you to seriously consider the changes suggested by COPA and trust you will see that this NPA is not passed without improved definitions in the NPA and some vital changes to eliminate or reduce the burden on aerodromes.


Thank you,


Sincerely

















